



STATE OF WASHINGTON

STATE BUILDING CODE COUNCIL

1500 Jefferson Street SE • P.O. Box 41449 • Olympia, Washington 98504
(360) 407-9277 • e-mail sbcc@des.wa.gov • www.sbcc.wa.gov

**BUILDING, FIRE, RESIDENTIAL, and
WILDLAND URBAN INTERFACE CODES COMMITTEE
SUMMARY MEETING MINUTES**

LOCATION: Online Only

MEETING DATE: Friday, February 14, 2025

Members in Attendance: Committee Chair, Roger Heeringa, Todd Beyreuther, Dan Young, Angela Haupt, Katy Sheehan

Staff In Attendance: Managing Director Dustin Curb, Annette Haworth, Rozanna Ghanie

Visitors Present: Sven Bortlesen, Ken Brouillette, Micah Chappell, Patrick Hanks, Bryan Imai, Carsten Jonas, Chris Russell, Matt Russell, Aaron Scott, Eric Urban

Agenda Items	Committee Actions/Discussion
1. Welcome and Introductions	Committee Chair, Roger Heeringa called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. Roll was taken and a quorum was present. Anyone from the public, who wished to, were invited to introduced themselves. Roger Heeringa provided an overview of the process for Code Change Petitions and where in the process we are today. Todd Beyreuther provided additional information on the process.
2. Review and Approve Agenda	Roger Heeringa asked to add a bullet point to agenda item 8 to include “Clarifying the process for public input on additional work”. Todd Beyreuther asked to add another bullet point to address “TAG Chairs to discuss additional applications” and “Correlation Committee discussion”. Todd Beyreuther moved to approve the agenda, as modified, Dan Young seconded, the motion passed.
3. Review and Approve Minutes: <ul style="list-style-type: none">December 20, 2024	Dan Young moved to approve the minutes, Todd Beyreuther seconded, the motion passed.

<p>4. Public Comment on Items not on the Agenda</p>	<p>No public comments were heard.</p>
<p>5. Identify Group 1 Proposals Needing Additional Cleanup / Public Input</p> <p>6. Identify Group 1 Proposals Needing Additional Correlation Between Codes</p> <p>7. Identify Group 1 Proposals Needing Additional Economic Analysis</p>	<p>Discussion was held on the process for identifying the needs listed in agenda items 5, 6, and 7 and it was agreed to meld the 3 items into one while reviewing each Code. It was further agreed to only address those petitions flagged for “additional work needed”.</p> <p>Dustin Curb then began the review of Group 1 Code Change Petitions.</p> <p style="text-align: center;">IBC</p> <p>24-GP1-036 was identified as the work not started yet and the ad hoc TAG hasn’t been formed yet.</p> <p>24-GP1-118 was flagged for additional work and discussion was held on the petition. It was noted that a separate meeting will be scheduled to review and receive additional public comment.</p> <p>24-GP1-038 and -114 were flagged for additional work and it was noted that if -114 doesn’t move forward, it is recommended to adopt -038.</p> <p>24-GP1-074 was flagged for correlation with IMC and IFC.</p> <p>24-GP1-115 was flagged for additional work and correlation both the IFC and IMC, if adopted.</p> <p>24-GP1-066 was flagged for additional work and correlation with the IFC.</p> <p>Electric Vehicle (EV) Charging Infrastructure has 3 petitions moving forward: 24-GP1-068, -122, and -135. Discussion was held on the process for the petitions.</p> <p style="text-align: center;">IEBC</p> <p>It was noted there were no petitions needing additional work or correlation.</p> <p style="text-align: center;">IMC / IFGC</p> <p>24-GP1-074 was flagged for correlation with IBC and IFC.</p> <p style="text-align: center;">IFC</p> <p>Petitions at the top of the sheet were highlighted red and flagged as withdrawn. Several petitions were flagged as needing correlation with one or more other TAGs and one needing correlation with LNI.</p> <p>Discussion on the process was held and it was agreed that no action was needed at this time and would be on the agenda at the March 14 meeting for discussion.</p>
<p>8. Other Business</p>	<p>Roger Heeringa wanted to clarify the process, moving forward, to make clear to the public and provide due dates. He noted that 24-GP1-118 would be addressed at a “special” committee meeting so all other petitions could be address at the March meeting.</p>

BFRW Committee Meeting
Summary Minutes
February 14, 2025

<ul style="list-style-type: none">• Clarifying the process for public input on additional work• TAG Chairs to discuss additional applications• Correlation Committee discussion	<p>Todd Beyreuther noted that on February 18 an Executive Committee meeting is being held and TAG applications could be reviewed then and sent to the Council on Friday and perhaps both Katy Sheehan and Angela Haupt could attend the Executive Committee meeting to assist with review the applications.</p> <p>Discussion was held on the members of the Correlation Committee, and it was suggested to have TAG Chairs and interested TAG members form the committee. Recommendations from the Correlation TAG would come to the BFRW Committee. Public comments were heard regarding the WUIC and also frustration with the delay in the process.</p>
9. Adjourn	The meeting was adjourned at 11:55 a.m.

DRAFT